SERV. NAC. DE SALUD
HOSPITAL REGIONAL DE CONCEPCION
SERVICIO DE CIRUGIA

JEFE: Dr. IGNACIO GONZALEZ G.

Concepción, December 6, 1955.

Dr.
Benjamin G. Horning, M.D.
W.K. Kellog Foundation
Battle Creek, Michigan
U.S.A.

Dear Dr. Horning:

I supose you are back from Mexico and Central America. Remember we are expecting you and Mr. Fahs here in March.

BIBLI

I am no more the Dean of my Faculty
As you know our Deans are elected by the Faculty
every two years. I have been reelected for 8 years
and felt a little tired; so I beggad my friends to
leave me free for a while. Dr. Hermansen was elected;
you know him. He is a good person and has a deep
interest in the Faculty.

Unhappily I guess that even not been in charge, due to my former deanship and to my friends-sip with Dr. Hermansen I am going to be fully engaged in Faculty work in the present year.

Dr. Guy S. Hayes, from Mexico. He told me about a young mexican physiologist named Raul San Martin. As he was expecting to met you a few days later I sugested him to talk with you about him and that I would appreciate it if you let me know your opinion. As I have not news I guess that Dr. San Martin was already engaged or that he was not interested in comming.

We have not hear from Dr. Lloyd S. Beck.

We have made an offer to a spaniard who is actually in the Department of Biophisics in the University College in London since 9 years. He was

HOSPITAL REGIONAL DE CONCEPCION
SERVICIO DE CIRUGIA
JETE: Dr. IGNACIO GONZALEZ G.

recommended to me by Dr. Francisco Grande, from Minneapolis. We have not his maswer yet.

Dr. Darfo Enriquez is enjolying his being again in Ann Arbor with his former boss Dr. Coller. I have a recent letter from him. He is very grateful with the Foundation for this most interesting opportunity. He gave me news about Dr. Varas who is very well acquainted with living in the United States and full of enthousiasm for his work.

Dr. Edgardo Enríquez is also exited with his experience in New Orleans. I have a recent letter from him. Mrs. Enriquez is now with him. As you know I have much hope in what Dr. Enríquez can do upon his return to improve and modernize the teaching of Anatomy in our Medical School.

Hope to hear from you very soon.
As soon as I have any news from this Dr. Castillo from England I shall let you know. In the meantime I beg you to continue to be on the look-out for someone.

With kind regards from Hary and the children.

Sincerely yours,

Ignacio González G.